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PMA ordered reusable, cotton face coverings for all registered ILWU workers and Casuals to combat 

the spread of Coronavirus.  Face coverings will be available for pick up beginning on Thursday, April 

23, 2020 from 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.  The details regarding how the face coverings will be distributed 

are listed below.     

 

• Program Overview: Each month the PMA will distribute two (2) cotton face coverings to each 

registered Hall worker and one (1) to each Casual Worker.  Steady workers will not be given 

face coverings at the Training Center.  Their face coverings will be given to their steady 

employer for distribution.  A maximum of two additional face coverings may be purchased if 

the worker loses/damages/destroys the original ($3.00 per covering x 2 = $6.00 payroll 

deduction).  

 

• Location & Hours of Operation:  

o Hall Workers: Face coverings can be picked up Monday through Friday, 8:00 a.m. to 

5:00 p.m.at the Pay Teller Windows at the PMA Training Center located at 627 Fries 

Avenue, Wilmington, CA 90744.   

o Steady Workers: Steady employees must pick up face coverings from their steady 

employers. Each employer will provide pick up details to their workforce.  Steady 

workers will not be given face coverings at the Training Center.  

 

• Requirements: Those wishing to obtain a face covering(s) must present their ILWU-PMA 

Identification Card or Driver’s License at the Pay Teller windows – NO EXCEPTIONS.  Face 

coverings may not be obtained for others.   

 

As a reminder, the JPLRC is requiring all persons in/around the Dispatch Halls and on the job to wear 

face coverings. This does not replace the social distancing mandate.  Please note face coverings are not 

the same as face masks.  Examples of cloth face coverings include bandanas, scarves, and neck gaiters. 

Cloth face coverings should be washed after each use.  However, they do not replace the requirement 

that proper PPE be provided when their use is necessary to perform a worker’s job duty.   

 

We appreciate your cooperation and patience during this difficult time. Stay safe! 
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